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September 27, 2023 
 
Councilmember Tim McOsker, Chair 
Personnel, Audits, and Hiring Committee  
Attn: Adam Lid 
 
RE: COUNCIL FILE TRANSMITTAL 
 
On September 27, 2023, the Public Works Committee considered a Bureau of Engineering (BOE) 
report relative to improvements to the City's sidewalk programs, Council file No. 21-1469. After 
consideration, the Committee moved to approve the BOE recommendations with the amendment to 
revise the language for Recommendation No. 3 as follows: 
 

DIRECT the Bureau of Engineering, in consultation with the City Attorney, Bureau of Street 
Services, Los Angeles Department of Transportation, and other relevant departments, to report 
in 120 days to the Council with recommended changes to sidewalk and pedestrian facility 
related ordinances and policies either consistent with the “public stewardship” framework or 
other pathways to prioritizing sidewalk repairs, including recommended exceptions to maintain 
property owner, developer, and other public agency responsibility under specific circumstances. 

 
This file is now transmitted to the Personnel, Audits, and Hiring Committee. 
 
 
 
Michael Espinosa 
Legislative Assistant  
Public Works Committee 
(213) 978-1064 
 
 
MEMBER   VOTE 
LEE:   YES 
BLUMENFIELD:  YES 
RAMAN:   YES 
 
 

 
 

 

HOLLY L. WOLCOTT 
CITY CLERK 
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